
RABC MEETING MINUTES
February 25, 2019

Attendees:
Kaydene Hubert Cindy Adams Joyce Kelly Amy Kim
Kyle Schuyler

Carrie Adams Lael Bartels Amy Belcher Lena Garcia 
Sara Hinklin Penny Hodges Stacey James Laurie Johnson 
Stacy Koelfgen Sheryl Miller Cherese Montgomery Lora Noesen
Dani Olinger Jennifer Orvis Heather Stenner Martin Stutzman 
Tamara Stutzman Alison VanEns Laura Veeder Sara Whiteley

Call to Order Kaydene Hubert at 6:35 PM

Welcome — Introductions
Icebreaker: An animated discussion of what folks think that RABC (and Silver Creek) can do to 
improve support of sports and activities. Stay tuned. We have plans to implement some of these 
suggestions.

Athletic Director Report – Kyle Schuyler — Winter Sports Round-Up
• Unified Basketball—Last game vs. Longmont Police Department tomorrow (2/26).
• Girls’ Swim and Dive placed in the top 5 at States without having a home pool. Centennial Pool 

will probably not be open until April for Boys’ Swim and Dive.
• Boys’ Basketball will take on Ponderosa on Wednesday in the first round of the playoffs. 
• Wrestling had three wrestlers make it to the second day at Regionals, with one wrestler finishing 

one spot off the podium and another two places off. 
• Cheer finished 14th at Nationals in Orlando. They just missed advancing to the Finals. Thanks to 

Jen Orvis for pulling off this opportunity of a lifetime for the girls.
• Dance is going to perform at Creek Week. Thanks to Sheryl and Shelanie for stepping in and 

helping to keep this program going while the search for a coach goes on. The girls choreographed 
their own routines and performed at halftime of five basketball games and put on a great dance 
camp.

• Spring Sports are sponsoring tryouts now and practices begin soon. Track and Field has over 80 
students out and Girls’ Golf has 10.

• Kyle noted that he tweets out information about events every day. Follow him to know more about 
the goings on at Silver Creek.

Guest Speaker: Emma Gibbs (Student Leader—-Raptor Activity Leadership Council [RALC])
• Emma and her brother noticed that school spirit has declined. She picked up RALC, which was 

created three years ago by Erin Sargent, as her Capstone. Emma would like to create continuity in 
this organization from year to year. 

• Emma has a master schedule of all events (sports, music, etc.). 
• The goals of RALC are: 1) to help students to know what is going on; 2) to get students with 

different interests (A Wing vs. F Wing) to interact; and 3) to use personal connections to get kids to 
come out and support each other’s events.

• RALC has tried to incentivize attendance with free food. 
• RALC is also sponsoring the Raptor Bowl, where teams receive a certain number of points for 

attending events. The team or club which accumulates the most points (by logging attendance on a 
Chromebook at the events) will earn a prize at the end of the year.  

• RALC is supporting Money for Miracles on March 14, another SCLA Capstone project to raise 



money for leukemia, at Girls’ Tennis.
• Stay tuned for an upcoming BBQ in conjunction with Baseball and Girls’ Soccer. 
• RALC would like to work together with RABC. RABC can help promote the Raptor Bowl. We could 

offer a free food voucher for Concessions, SCHS gear, or a treat to the first five kids at an event. 
Kids will bring their friends. We could help encourage students to attend one of the twice monthly 
RALC meetings and to follow RALC on Twitter (@THE_RALC)

• RALC has struggled with promotion because the District has restricted where and how big posters 
can be. 

• RALC would be willing to help create a pep squad for RABC. 
• If you are interested in learning more, email Emma at gibbs_emma17@svvsd.org
• Cherese suggested asking students to post things on their Instagram stories.

Approval of Prior Minutes 
Motion to Approve Minutes – Laurie Johnson (1st) and Martin Stutzman (2nd) 

Treasurer’s Report — Amy Kim (rabctreasurer@gmail.com)
• Kaydene distributed the Treasurer’s Report. There is a link to the report on the RABC web site. 

Please refer any questions to Amy.
• Concessions looks good
• We still need After-Prom donations.

President’s Report — Kaydene Hubert
• She personally really liked hearing all the feedback we received during the Introduction segment of 

the meeting. She took notes.
• Everyone is invited to RABC meetings. We need more people outside of this group to learn with us 

and to share their talents and gifts.
• Dani noted that you can sign up with Yvonne to receive text alerts and updates about games, etc.
• Joyce noted that we are beginning to encourage coaches and teams to consider a platform like 

TeamSnap for communication.
• Someone else suggested that RABC offer discounts if people join as members on the spot (on the 

night of presentations).
• The Ed Foundation Spring Social will take place on Saturday, March 16. Please support this 

organization because it supports the teachers and classes at Silver Creek.
• The plan for Concessions next year is to partner with SCLA Ambassadors who will take over 

running the stand. Kaydene will mentor them.

Committee Reports

After-Prom—Lora Noesen
• The small, but mighty After-Prom Committee will have their next meeting on Wednesday, 2/27 at 

Lora’s. Mr. Finnestead will be sending out a blast. You are welcome to join.
• We will need more than 60 volunteers and would like to have the slots filled before Spring Break. 

There will be carnival games to run in pairs, as well as giant jenga.
• There will be an entertainer, who is a magician, hypnotist and mind reader.
• We also need donations to buy gift cards to raffle off.
• Kaydene thanked Lora for stepping up and taking on After-Prom!

Upcoming Presentation—Kaydene Hubert
• Unfortunately, Sundance Wicks, a basketball coach from Missouri Western in St. Joseph, MO, will 

not be able to make it to SCHS on 5/9/19 because his wife is expecting and because of recruiting. 
RABC does not have wiggle room to change the date.

• We are interested in suggestions for speakers who might be willing to come to Silver Creek for a 
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minimal fee.
• Someone suggested Tad Boyle from CU.

General Funds Requests—Kaydene Hubert
• We received two requests—one from Girls’ Golf for jackets and the other from Track and Field for a 

replacement top pad for the high jump pit.
• We are going to temporarily table the request from Girls’ Golf because RABC bought them 10 sets 

of coats, pants and gloves/mittens in 2015. Kyle is trying to locate these. If they are found, we 
encourage Girls’ Golf to request something else.

• Coach Riel is requesting through Sara Hinklin $1945 for a replacement top pad for the high jump pit 
for Track and Field. The old one is falling apart and is a safety issue. Track currently has $2757 in 
its RABC account and has a pancake breakfast fundraiser coming up. They currently have 12 
members out of ~80 participants. We would like to boost that percentage.

• Cherese has a request from Girls’ Tennis that just came in. They would like $620 total to buy—
bands (power systems) so they have enough to go around ($307), 10 tube systems to pick up balls 
($138), a portable speaker ($150), and a floor exercise agility ladder ($25). These things can be 
used for Boys’ Tennis as well.

• RABC has $3000 for GF requests. We encourage all programs and coaches to apply.
• No objections to a voice vote on the GF requests on the table.
• Track $1945 for replacement top pad for high jump pit—approved, none opposed
• Tennis $620 for bands, tubes, speaker, and ladder——approved, none opposed

Nominations for RABC Board Positions for 2019-2020—Kaydene Hubert
• We only have two more meetings (3/18/19 and 4/22/19). We need nominations by our March 

meeting so we can vote at our April meeting. 
• The President position is always open. Joyce would like to move to VP, so the Secretary position 

will be open. We need a Co-Treasurer to work with Amy. We will need a Treasurer in 2020-21. 
Please note—we cannot have a Booster Club without a Treasurer.

School Store
• The store is open every other Thursday at lunch from 10:30 AM to 1 PM. You can also order online. 

Be sure to check out our specials in the new Silver Creek blog. 
• Pop sockets ($10) are back in stock. 
• The School Store is donating lanyards to the Unified banquet.

Memberships — Joyce Kelly
• We have hit a flat spot and still have ~130 members.
• Let’s try to get some more folks to join!
• Invite me to your Spring Sports meetings to talk about RABC.

Miscellaneous—Kaydene Hubert
• We might do another Volunteer Appreciation event or some type of party.

Next Meeting Date is Monday, March 18, 2019, at 6:30 PM in the Silver Creek Library. 
• Invite others to join us.

Final Call for Business—Kaydene Hubert
• Wrestling fundraiser on 2/27 from 5 to 8 PM at Parry’s Pizza.

Adjourn
Motion to adjourn by Cherese Montgomery, 2nd by Lael Bartels. Meeting adjourned at 8:15 PM.


